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Board Meeting Minutes

September 17, 2012

Alan Ortbals, president, called the meeting to order at 7:05 p.m. at 840 East Lake Drive. 

Roll Call - Present: Michael Dawson, Walter Heck, Mark Hicks, Alan Ortbals, John Putz, Justin Range, Bart Solon, Mike Watts, and Roy Wehling. Absent: Larry Ahrens, excused; Craig Louer, excused; Chad Martens, excused; Bob Schnietz, excused; Jim Seubert, excused; Rob Wiemers, excused. Carolyn Green, administrator, excused. Visitors: Todd Smith, webmaster

Minutes: 

Mike Dawson presented the July 23, 2012 meeting minutes as corrected by Alan Ortbals. Mike Watts made a motion to approve the minutes as corrected. Bart Solon seconded and it was approved unanimously. 

Financial Report: Attachment A
Bart Solon presented the financial reports and went through the figures. A motion was made by Mark Hicks and seconded by Justin Range to approve as presented. Board approved unanimously. Discussed a possible increase in the cost of boat stickers to cover printing costs, but no motion was made.  

Visitor Business - None
Old Business 

· Hunter foreclosure status: need real estate listing? Put advertisement in newsletter before listing? Needs appraisal. Walt will examine the lot to evaluate construction potential. 

· 238 Park still in parents’ names. We’re ready for notice of lien and eventual foreclosure.

· We need a minimum of 12 teams for the Golf Tournament. We have seven now. We’ll post Carolyn’s signs in yards.

Committee Reports
Dam Maintenance – Mike Watts, chair

Emergency action plan: last version 1990. Mike Watts and Alan Ortbals met with city to update the plan for DNR submission. Do we need a “dam engineer” on call for flood events? No motion. Mike will discuss with Hurst-Rosche Engineers.
Fireworks - Mike Watts, chair. No report

Fish & Wildlife – Walt Heck, chair

Need better signage and newsletter entry to inform people and encourage catch and release. Walt plans to add more stripers to control panfish population.

Legal – Alan Ortbals, chair. No report

Meetings, Elections and Social – Jim Seubert, chair

The committee is planning a bonfire scheduled for Saturday, October 20 at Jim’s lakefront. 

Restrictions – Roy Wehling, chair 

Rental by fraternity boys near Glik Park is causing concern for neighbors. Officer Jeff Mills will watch the situation for us.

Safety – Chad Martens, chair. No report

Silt and Erosion – Craig Louer

Waiting on Horner Schifrin’s silt volume calculations to plan disposal sites.

Web page – Todd Smith and Justin Range, chairs. No report

Building – Larry Ahrens, chair. No report

Common Areas – Mike Dawson, chair

Planning “shred day” for waste wood and light trimming. B1 dock space resolved with Lanny Langston.

Contractor Compliance – Rob Wiemers, chair. No report 

New Business:

Mike Watts made a motion to pay Hurst-Rosche Engineers’ (dam engineers) invoice for the inspection of the dam in the amount of $1,500.00. John Putz seconded and it was approved unanimously. 

Next meeting Monday, October 29
The next regular meeting of the Board of Directors will be on Mon., Oct. 29 at the regular meeting room at 840 East Lake Dr. 

The meeting adjourned at 8:09 p.m.

Submitted by Mike Dawson

